
Land resumption for Kwun Tong urban
renewal project gazetted

     The Lands Department today (May 17) announced the resumption of land at
Hong Ning Road/Yue Man Square/Kwun Tong Road in Kwun Tong (the concerned
land) for the implementation of the second phase of the Kwun Tong Town Centre
(KTTC) – Main Site Development Scheme.

     The KTTC – Main Site Development Scheme is an urban renewal project with
a total area of about 48 860 square metres. It is divided into four
Development Areas (DAs), namely DA2, DA3, DA4 and DA5. The DA2 and DA3 are in
the first phase of the KTTC – Main Site Development Scheme and the
construction works for redevelopment are underway. The DA4 and DA5 are in the
second phase development which will comprise a tower for commercial/office
cum hotel, a complex with commercial/institution cum government offices,
social welfare facilities and a multi-purpose activity venue, basement car
park facilities, loading and unloading facilities, as well as at-grade public
open space. Its implementation will help improve the overall living
environment of the area.

     A total of 466 private property interests at the concerned land will be
resumed under the Lands Resumption Ordinance. The affected interests will
revert to the Government on the expiration of three months from the date on
which the resumption notice is affixed on-site. Details of the private land
affected were published by notice in the Government Gazette today.

     Apart from statutory compensation, eligible owners of domestic
properties will be offered an ex-gratia home purchase allowance or a
supplementary allowance as appropriate. Eligible domestic tenants will be
offered rehousing to public rental housing units provided by the Hong Kong
Housing Authority or the Hong Kong Housing Society, or an ex-gratia cash
allowance.

     Eligible commercial property occupiers, including owners and tenants,
may opt for an ex-gratia allowance in lieu of the right to claim statutory
compensation for business and related losses.

     If statutory claims made by the affected owners and tenants of both
domestic and commercial properties under the Lands Resumption Ordinance
cannot be settled by agreement, the owners and tenants may apply to the Lands
Tribunal for adjudication. Professional fees reasonably incurred by the
claimants in making such claims may be reimbursed by the Government.
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Yuen Long District Council by-election
nomination period to start on May 28

     Nominations for the by-election for the Shap Pat Heung West Constituency
and San Tin Constituency of the Yuen Long District Council will be accepted
between May 28 and June 10, 2019.

     "If the number of validly nominated candidates for a constituency is
more than one at the by-election, a poll will be held on July 14, 2019
(Sunday) for that constituency to fill the vacant seat of the elected member
in the constituency," a spokesman for the Registration and Electoral Office
(REO) said today (May 17).

     "A nominee must be a registered geographical constituency elector aged
21 or above who has ordinarily resided in Hong Kong for the three years
immediately preceding his or her nomination. Details on the eligibility to be
nominated as a candidate, disqualification for being nominated as a candidate
and from being elected as an elected member, and the requirements to be
complied with by persons nominated as candidates are set out in sections 20,
21 and 34 respectively of the District Councils Ordinance.

     "A nomination form must be subscribed by 10 registered electors of the
constituency concerned. Each elector is allowed to subscribe only one
nomination," he added.

     The nominee must personally hand in the completed nomination form and an
election deposit of $3,000 to the Returning Officer for this by-election
within the nomination period. Nominations are accepted from 9am to 5pm,
Mondays to Fridays, and from 9am to noon on Saturdays (except public
holidays).

     The District Officer (Yuen Long) has been appointed as the Returning
Officer for this by-election, and his office is located at 4/F, Yuen Long
District Office Building, 269 Castle Peak Road, Yuen Long, New Territories.

     Nomination forms are available at the office of the Returning Officer or
can be downloaded from the REO website (www.reo.gov.hk). They can also be
obtained at the REO at 10/F, Harbour Centre, 25 Harbour Road, Wan Chai, Hong
Kong. The office will extend its service hours to include Saturday mornings
from 9am to noon until the end of the nomination period.

     "Nominees are advised to submit their nominations as early as possible
to allow time to correct mistakes, if any, in the nomination forms before the
deadline," the spokesman said.

     Details of the by-election, the appointment of the Returning Officer and
the Assistant Returning Officer, and the appointment of the Nominations
Advisory Committee were published in the Gazette today.

     Enquiries can be made to the election hotline on 2891 1001.
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Key statistics on service demand of
A&E Departments and occupancy rates in
public hospitals

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     During the service demand surge, the Hospital Authority is closely
monitoring the service demand of Accident and Emergency Departments and the
occupancy rate in public hospitals. Key service statistics are being issued
daily for public information. Details are in the appended table.

Manslaughter in Sau Mau Ping

     Police are investigating a manslaughter case in Sau Mau Ping yesterday
(May 16) in which an 85-year-old woman died.

     At about 5.15pm yesterday (May 16), Police received a report in which
two women were fighting in an elderly home on Shun On Road. Police officers
sped to the scene and found the 85-year-old woman collapsed without
superficial injury. She was rushed to United Christian Hospital in
unconscious state and was subsequently certified dead at 7.03pm that night.

     Initial investigation revealed that an 89-year-old woman suspected to
have assaulted the deceased with fists, feet and a pair of slippers. She was
arrested for manslaughter, and is being detained for enquiries.

     A pair of slippers in suspected connection with the case was seized at
scene.

     Post-mortem examinations will be conducted later to ascertain the cause
of death of the deceased.

     Investigation by the District Crime Squad of Sau Mau Ping District is
underway.
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HKETO SF supports Hong Kong films and
talents (with photos)

     "Spotlight on Hong Kong Cinema: Women on the Rise" is one of the special
presentations at CAAMFest 37, which runs from May 9 to 19 (San Francisco
time) in the San Francisco and Oakland area. "Still Human" and "The Last
Stitch" are included in the Spotlight, and the festival is also featuring
three female Hong Kong filmmakers, namely "Still Human" director Oliver Chan,
"Still Human" actress Crisel Consunji and "The Last Stitch" producer Ruby
Yang.

     CAAMFest, the world's largest showcase for new Asian American and Asian
film, food and music programmes, annually presents over 100 works in San
Francisco and Oakland. This year, the achievements of visionary women both in
front of and behind the camera are celebrated. CAAMFest says women
storytellers and artists are breaking new ground and redefining the media
landscape. It thanked the Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office, San Francisco
(HKETO SF) for its support in focusing a global lens on the current movement
and celebrating Hong Kong women directors, producers and actors.

     Oliver Chan, Crisel Consunji and Ruby Yang joined "Filmmakers Panel:
Women and Hong Kong Cinema" on May 15 (San Francisco time) at the AMC Kabuki
theatre in San Francisco before the screening of "Still Human". Prior to
that, a reception was hosted by HKETO SF to honour them and to celebrate
their achievements.

     "It is indeed an honour to have the opportunity to sponsor the
'Spotlight on Hong Kong Cinema' at this year's CAAMFest and bring three
talented filmmakers here to share their insights and experience with the
local audience and festival attendees, " the, Director of HKETO SF, Mr
Ivanhoe Chang, said.

     "We also cannot ask for better timing to welcome Chan and Consunji and
to celebrate their success in the movie 'Still Human'. Chan recently received
the Best New Director Award and Consunji the Best New Performer Award at the
38th Hong Kong Film Awards. The movie also just picked up top prizes at the
21st Far East Film Festival in Italy. It was a favourite of both critics and
the audience as the film won the top Audience Award and the Black Dragon
Critics Award," he continued.

     Mr Chang also pointed out that "Still Human" was a winning project under
the First Feature Film Initiative, which was launched by the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region Government in 2013 to nurture talent by
providing funding for young directors to make their first commercial feature
films.

     "We are happy that 'Still Human' and other winning projects have gained
great success and received recognition in film festivals around the globe. We
are committed to facilitating the long-term development of the Hong Kong film
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industry and will continue to promote Hong Kong movies worldwide," Mr Chang
said.

     "The Last Stitch", produced by Oscar-winning director Ruby Yang, had its
world premiere at the Festival. HKETO SF supported Yang's documentary "My
Voice, My Life" at CAAMFest in 2015, and the screening of "In Search of
Perfect Consonance" in 2017. Mr Chang said he was most pleased to welcome
Yang back to San Francisco for another Hong Kong-related story.

    

    

    

http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201905/17/P2019051500587_photo_1157821.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201905/17/P2019051500587_photo_1157822.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201905/17/P2019051500587_photo_1157823.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201905/17/P2019051500587_photo_1157824.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201905/17/P2019051500587_photo_1157825.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201905/17/P2019051500587_photo_1157826.jpg

